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07 SEPTEMBER 2022  
 

Harry Gwala District Municipality, MM Meets employees.  
 
The newly appointed Municipal Manager, Mr. G.M Sineke, today (07 September 
2022), met with the employees of Harry Gwala District Municipality for the first 
official meeting.  Present in the meeting we’re Directors and Acting Directors, 
employees from all satellite offices including the main office 
 
In his maiden speech, Mr. Sineke emphasized the necessity to work as a 
collective to bring service delivery to the people of Harry Gwala District.  
“As the District our mandate is water and sanitation, that can be done in 
partnership with our local municipality. We all need to work together, in 
delivering water we need to check with wards if indeed they are getting water. 
What I am here to say is let us work together, that way we can achieve more, 
“said Mr. Sineke.  
He said employees should refrain from doing wrong things at workplace and sent 
a strong message to political activists that they must be active after working 
hours. He made a reference of the newly amended Municipal Systems Act which 
prohibits municipal employees to hold positions in political parties. He advised 
those who may be affected by this amendment to adhere to the call and choose 
between being an employee or they remain in their political offices. 
Mr. Sineke further indicated that he has an open door policy and that employees 
should be allowed to make mistakes and be corrected when necessary. 
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